[bookmark: _GoBack]READ to the Board Friday over the Phone, July 18, 2014, 9:30-9:55.  Met with Superintendent Brooks 10:00 am
This is what I would have said this morning at Executive Session but since the vote failed I felt it necessary to inform you of my decision to move forward. 
After listening to the issues Wednesday night and the lack of hard data I have come to the decision that I need to follow up and try to resolve the pending issues.
My real hope was that we could come to a reasonable mutual resolution but after listening to you all Wednesday night, I have to concur with Kathy and Steven. It is time that we put this all to rest as I am not willing to allow it to go unresolved.  
As the board president, after careful considerations and listening to your suggestions Wednesday night,   I have decided that I agree with Kathy and Steven that we need to have hard facts.  I believe we have no choice but to clear Supt. Winston of these accusations once and for all.  
I don’t believe we have to spend time hashing this over again…. Instead …
I will be asking for an independent outside investigation into these allegations to provide us with factual information.  Mr. Brooks can provide his comments, and we can put this to rest.
There are way too many important issues facing us and right now and we have a split board that needs to come together.  
 If we fail to do this and should any employee who has been subjected to this intimidation and retaliation we would honestly have to admit that we had been made aware of these issues. 
YES we are indeed aware of these incidents, including to one of our own board members and we would be liable for not taking any action.  
I think it is important to get these out of the way and start the school year as a strong united board with full confidence and support for the Supt. Who has the hardest job of all……..

